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Dear  
 
Thank you for your email of 15 May 2019, in response to the information provided to you on 15 
May 2019, requesting the following information:  
 
 “As a follow up question, what happened to the remainder of the 500k?" 
 
I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 (FOIA).  
 
A search for the information has now been completed, and I can confirm that information in scope 
of your request is held.  
 
In July 2017, Her Majesty's Treasury (HMT) announced that the Government would commit LIBOR 
funding to support Armed Forces and Emergency Services charities and that this would include 
cadet units. Following initial discussions with HMT, it was initially thought that £1M would be split 
equally between the Army Cadet Force and the Air Training Corps, in anticipation that the Sea 
Cadets would receive funding separately. Hence the announcement that £500,000 of LIBOR 
funding would potentially be allocated to the Air Training Corps. 
 
Further discussions between the MOD and HMT, in early 2018, provided clarification on the criteria 
for the award and distribution of the funding. It was at these discussions that HMT directed that the 
£1M funding was to be distributed across each of the four community cadet organisations: The Sea 
Cadet Corps, the Volunteer Cadet Corps, the Army Cadet Force and the Air Training Corps. The 
distribution was to be distributed pro-rata against the number of community-based cadets in each 
of the cadet organisations. 
 
Therefore, due to the direction of HMT and the pro-rata distribution, the Air Training Corps was 
allocated approximately £365,000.  
 
If you are not satisfied with this response or you wish to complain about any aspect of the handling 
of your request, then you should contact us in the first instance at the address above. If informal 
resolution is not possible and you are still dissatisfied then you may apply for an independent 
internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main 
Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-IR@mod.uk). Please note that any request for an 
internal review must be made within 40 working days of the date on which the attempt to reach 
informal resolution has come to an end.  
 



If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may take your complaint to the 
Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. 
Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the 
MOD internal process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the 
Commissioner’s website at https://ico.org.uk/. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Air Command Secretariat 


